
 

Perpetual remembrance 

 

Section 3: The organi-

zation engages in various 

projects and deeds that 

bring about the perpetu-

al remembrance of those 

shipmates who have giv-

en the supreme sacrifice. 

USSVI also endeavors to 

educate all third parties 

it comes in contact with 

about the services United 

States submariners per-

formed and how the 

sacrifices of lost ship-

mates made possible the 

freedom and lifestyle 

Americans enjoy today. 
Nearly 4,000 subma-
riners have sacrificed 
their lives on the altar of 
American freedoms. It is 
the primary mission of 
USSVI to perpetuate 
their memory through 
memorials and "tolling 
the boats" memorial ser-
vices. Per the USSVI 
Constitution Article III 
the Purpose/Creed con-
sists of three sections: 
 

Creed: 

Section 1: To perpetuate 

the memory of our ship-

mates who gave their lives 

in the pursuit of their du-

ties while serving their 

country. That their dedi-

cation, deeds and supreme 

sacrifice be a constant 

source of motivation to-

ward greater accomplish-

ments. Pledge loyalty and 

patriotism to the United 

States of America and its 

Constitution. 

Camaraderie 

Section 2: In addition to 

perpetuating the memory 

of departed shipmates, 

USSVI provides a way for 

all Submariners to gather 

for mutual benefit and 

enjoyment. The common 

heritage as Submariners is 

strengthened by camara-

derie. USSVI supports a 

strong United States Sub-

marine Force. 

Sections of the USSVI Creed 

Lost Boats for August 

“Sailors, rest your oars” 

USS S 39 (SS 144)               

August 16, 1942  

USS POMPANO (SS 181)    

August 29, 1943  

USS FLIER (SS 250)          

August 13, 1944  

USS HARDER (SS 257)     

August 24, 1944  

USS BULLHEAD (SS 332)  

August 6, 1945  

USS COCHINO (SS 345)      

August 26, 1949  
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CO’s Stateroom— Carolina Piedmont Base Commander Rick Petitt 

Base Commander                   Rick Petitt             rickpetitt05@gmail.com                     704-784-1654 

Vice Commander                   Jack Jeffries  jcckjeffries@interlink-café.com     704–764-5211 

Base Secretary                    Tom Kelly              kellytj911@yahoo.com     803-831-8898 

Base Treasurer                   Ray Zieverink        ziev_ssn661@yahoo.com     803-324-1414 

Chief of the Base                   Joel Sparnon  joel.sparnon@irco.com     704-779-0730 

Base Chaplain                    Pending 

Base Storekeeper                   Jeff Nieberding  jan7334@comporium.net                     803-366-9255 

Holland Club  Coordinator      Walt Sealy             walt_sealy@yahoo.com                         803-327-5661 

Newsletter Editor                  Robert Schilke  rschilke66@gmail.com     803-370-4121 

Commander’s Stateroom 

 

The end of summer is fast ap-

proaching and it has been a 

busy one.  We have done our 

summer visit to Victory Junc-

tion and that as always is 

very rewarding and humbling 

for everyone.   The kids were 

very receptive of our Honor-

ary Submariner caps and cer-

tificates and they all seemed 

to enjoy the Victory Junction 

excitement.  Another Bilge Rat 

Production is on the books and it 

went extremely well.  Our ador-

ing fans are so happy to see us 

return again this year.  Next 

month we will be on the farm at 

Jack’s house and I am looking 

forward to that.   A few of us will 

be attending the National Con-

vention and I am sure that will 

be a great week.  Like many of 

you, my vacations are usually in 

the fall or spring.   (Less kids at 

the buffet.) 

We have a few new members so 

make sure that if you see some-

one you don’t recognize,  go up 

and introduce yourself.   I do it 

every month….to the same guys.  

(Memory isn’t what it used to 

be.)   Look forward to seeing all 

of you August 22.    

Rick Petitt  



XO’s Stateroom — 
Vice Commander 
Jack Jeffries  
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Carolina Piedmont 

ROCKS, well another 

month has come and 

went.  Let's start off  by 

welcoming 2 new mem-

bers, Don Haseley 

WWII Subvet qualified 

in 1945 and Cal Bolton 

qualified in 1964. Now 

for the next item, please 

mark September 

26th on your calendar 

that is the date for our 

annual picnic/gathering 

here at Lady J and my 

place. I think this either 

the 8th or 9th time we 

hosted this event .  This 

year we will have a few 

special events. Please 

bring a covered dish, com-

fortable chair and bring 

your own beverage, the 

base is providing the 

meats. Base members 

were proud to visit with 

the campers at Victory 

Junction once again, 

this time we presented 

Kaps to about 75 as well 

as Honorary Submariner 

Certificates. Joel and An-

na attended with Steve, 

Rick and I. Please let me 

know if  you would like to 

attend this event.  Now is 

the perfect time to renew 

your National as well as 

base dues, after the first 

of  the year the National 

dues will increase, see 

Raymond Zieverink at the 

meeting or send your dues 

to him. Well that is about 

it for now, hoping to see 

you at the next meet-

ing the 22nd.  

 

Ddsl, Jack   



Comm Center — Tom Kelly, Base Secretary 
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Call Meeting to Order 

1900 hrs. Base Commander Rick Petitt called the meeting to order. 

 

Invocation 

Base Chaplain Raymond Fritz gave the Invocation. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

All joined in saying the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Special Presentations  

William Hulme (son of base member Tom Hulme) was awarded $1000 from the Robby Robert-

son Memorial Scholarship Fund.  William will be attending NC State University this fall. 

 

Andrew Dunton (son of base member Edward Dunton) was awarded $1000 from the USS Tun-

ney Association Scholarship Fund.  Andrew will be attending the University of South Carolina 

this fall. 

  

In addition to their monetary awards, Jack Jeffries also presented to both William and Andrew 

certificates as Honorary Submariners. 

 

Steve Bell was presented with a gift from his district bases which was a handcrafted wooden box 

representing the 2 states and 8 bases currently in his district. (Steve is currently serving as 

USSVI’s S.E. Region District Commander). 

  

Steve Bell reminded us to continue bringing in our recycled cans as this money adds to our schol-

arship fund. 

 

USSVI Creed 

The USSVI Creed was recited by Robert Schilke. 

July 25th Meeting Minutes 
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July Minutes Continued 

 

Tolling of the Boats 

The Tolling of the boats for July was presented by Raymond Fritz and Joel Sparnon. 

 

Member Introductions 

There were 30 regular members present plus 2 new members (Don Haseley & Cal Bolton) 

who were attending their first Carolina Piedmont base meeting.  

It was a special privilege having Don join our base as Don Haseley is a WWII qualified sub-

mariner who qualified in 1945 aboard USS Cavalla (SS-244).   

Checking the base roster listing of Carolina-Piedmont members with the addition of Cal and 

Don our base now stands at an even 100 members.  Well Done, now keep on recruiting new 

folks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reading/Approval of the Last Meeting Minutes 

A motion was made to accept the minutes for the June 2015 meeting which were both post-

ed in the July edition of the Piedmont Periscope and were also distributed to the member-

ship directly via email. No discussion and the motion passed.  

 

Reading/Approval of the Treasurers Report 

Raymond Zieverink gave the Treasurer’s Report for July 2015. The Motion was made to 

accept the report as read; No discussion, Motion passed. 

Old Business 

Color Guard 

A follow-up to last month’s business of providing funds to Dale Moses to purchase reserve 

color-guard uniform items; Dale has purchased and received those additional uniform items. 

Dale again reminded members of the need for additional volunteers to support our bases’ 

color guard activities.   
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New Business 

September’s Meeting at Jack’s 

Proposal & Motion to allot $200 for a porta-john out at Jack’s house for the use of members at 

the September Meeting/Picnic.  The motion carried.   

Proposal that money collected for the dinner at our next base meeting in August will be distrib-

uted as follows:  

5/6 goes to purchasing food for the September meeting/picnic. 

1/6 goes to the scholarship fund. 

Members agreed. 

Additional information about September’s Meeting: 

Jack noted that the local volunteer fire dept. donates the use of their tables and chairs for our 

meeting.  It was recommended we “Pass the hat” at the September meeting to provide a mone-

tary thank you for their generosity. 

As it was done last year, the Sun Valley Jr. ROTC Color Guard will be presenting the colors for 

the beginning of our meeting. 

Reminder, plenty of food will be on hand but this will be a BYOB (Bring Your Own Beverage) 

event. 

 

SK Report 

Base Storekeeper Jeff Nieberding reminded members that patches, vests, challenge coins and 

those special parking posters are all available for purchase thru him.  

 

Good of the Order 

- Back-up Personnel for Base Chaplain 

A call was put out again that we were still looking for a replacement for our Base Chaplain Ray 

Fritz and during the meeting Tom Hulme answered that call by volunteering to takeover for 

Ray.  A big thanks goes to Tom Hulme and a bigger thank you goes out to Raymond Fritz who 

has done a “Four Oh” job during his many years while serving as our base chaplain.   

Good of the Order (cont.) 
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- National Dues 

Again the reminder goes out that the cost of our USSVI National membership dues will be go-

ing up by an additional $5 next year.  This will bring the yearly cost of National Dues up to $25 

per year.  The cost increase is primarily due to the increased costs of producing the hardcopy 

version of the American Submariner quarterly magazine.  It was mentioned also that members 

can sign up for multiple-year memberships (i.e. 3 or 5-year memberships) and they will receive a 

discounted fee verses the single-year renewal fee.  

 

- National Convention 

September is fast approaching and we were reminded that this year’s USSVI National Conven-

tion will be held in Pittsburgh PA over the dates of September 7th thru 12th.  Pittsburgh is 

home to the USSVI Requin Base and also berthed in Pittsburgh is the submarine USS Requin 

(SS-481).  

 

- Bilge Rats 

Coming up on Saturday August 8th is the next performance of the Carolina-Piedmont Bilge 

Rats production of Ned Sullivan, (a “southernized” version of the Ed Sullivan Show).  The 

show will feature performances by the Elm Valley Boys and the Limitations and will be per-

formed in Concord, NC.   

 

- Museum Boats 

Mike Hubbell reminded us to take the opportunity to tour any museum boats when we can.  

Mike mentioned the USS Cod (SS-224) in Cleveland Ohio near the Rock & Roll Hall of Fame 

also mentioned were the USS Drum (SS-228) located in Mobile Alabama and the USS Clama-

gore (SS-343) located at Patriot’s Point near Charleston, SC. 

 

- Schedule Changes to the November and December Base Meeting s  

November’s meeting will be held on the third Saturday (Nov 21st) because the following week-

end will be the Thanksgiving weekend. 

December’s meeting is also moved to the third Saturday (Dec 19th) because the following week-

end will be the weekend after Christmas.  December’s meeting will be very brief followed by 

having a base dinner afterwards. 

- Piedmont Periscope  

Robert Schilke reminded all hands that submissions for the newsletter need to be sent to him no 

July Meeting Minutes Continued 



July Meeting Minutes Continued 
Piedmont Periscope  

Page 8 

later than August 15th. 

 

Next Base Meeting 

- The next meeting of the Carolina-Piedmont Base will be on August 22nd, 2015 at the VFW in 

Fort Mill.  A pot-luck dinner will be served at 1730 hrs followed by the meeting which will start 

at 1900 hrs. 

 

Motion to Adjourn 

- A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 1957 hrs; the motion passed. 

 

Benediction 

The Benediction was given by outgoing base Chaplain Raymond Fritz. 

 

Minutes Respectfully Submitted By: 

Tom Kelly 

Base Secretary 

 

 Navy Cooks 

An Admiral visited one of the ships of the line under his Command.   

 

While eating breakfast with the crew, he was impressed to see the Naval Insignia stamped on 

every biscuit.  He went to the Chief Cook to ask him how this feat was done so it could be used 

on other ships under his Command.  

 

The Chief replied, "I'd be glad to share that with you, Admiral.  After each biscuit is cut, I just 

slap it here against my belt buckle which bears the Navy insignia."  

Horrified the Admiral exclaims, "That's very unhygienic!"  

 

The Chief shrugs and replies, "Well, if that's the way you feel, Sir, I suggest you avoid the do-

nuts."  
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Cold War Victory Medal  

The Cold War Victory Medal is both an official medal of  the National 

Guard and an unofficial military medal of  the United States. It is 

awarded by the States of  Louisiana and Texas, and in ribbon form only 

by the State of  Alaska. In the medal's unofficial capacity, it can be pur-

chased, but not worn in uniform. It may be worn by any member of  the 

United States military, or civilian employees of  the federal government, 

who served in their positions honorably during the years of  the Cold War, 

specifically September 2, 1945 to December 26, 1991. 

Background and history 

In accordance with section 1084 of  the National Defense Authorization 

Act[1] for fiscal year 1998, Congress commended the members of  the 

Armed Forces and civilian personnel, who contributed to what the US 

government sees as their own historic victory in the Cold War, and au-

thorized and instructed the then-Secretary of  Defense, William Cohen, 

to prepare a certificate recognizing the Cold War service of  qualifying 

members of  the Armed Forces and civilian personnel of  the Department 

of  Defense and other government agencies. The certificate became 

known as the Cold War Recognition Certificate available by request of  

the individual, by all members of  the armed forces and qualified federal 

government civilian personnel who honorably served the United States, 

anytime during the Cold War, which is defined as September 2, 1945 to 

December 26, 1991. 
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In October 2001, Congress passed the National Defense Authorization Act 

(NDAA)[2] for fiscal year 2002, which is signed into law on December 28, 2001 by 

President George W. Bush. In the NDAA approved by both houses and signed in-

to law by the president, was a Sense of  the Congress resolution that the Secretary 

of  Defense should consider authorizing the issuance of  a Campaign medal, to be 

known as the Cold War Service Medal, to each person who while a member of  the 

Armed Forces served satisfactorily on active duty during the Cold War. The then-

Secretary of  Defense, Donald Rumsfeld, did not create such a medal. 

The official US Navy web page states: "The Department of  Defense will not be 

creating a Cold War Service medal" and that any commemorative medals made 

by private vendors are unauthorized on the military uniform.[3] At present the 

Cold War Victory Medal remains strictly commemorative and is unofficial other 

than for members of  the Louisiana National Guard. 

The Cold War Victory Medal is also referred to as the Cold War Commemorative 

Medal, Cold War Service Medal, or simply as the Cold War Medal. There are no 

devices or attachments authorized for the Cold War Victory Medal. 

Various commemorative versions of  the medal 

The Cold War Victory Medal is also a civilian medal which may be privately pur-

chased but is not distributed by the United States government. As such, the deco-

ration is not presently authorized for wear on active duty military uniforms. 

However, the medal has been officially adopted by the Military Order of  Foreign 

Wars of  the United States and is thus frequently worn by U.S. military retirees, 

veterans and civilians on public holidays, parades and veterans functions. In this 

regard, the order of  precedence of  the Cold War Victory Medal is immediately af-

ter the lowest authorized U.S. award. 

There are various versions of  the medal privately struck by many different ven-

dors. However, the only version which has been officially adopted by the Military 

Order of  Foreign Wars has been the Cold War Victory Medal designed by Nadine 

Russell of  the Institute of  Heraldry. It has also been officially adopted by the 

American Cold War Veterans organization. The Germany Defense Veterans of  

America has also adopted and authorized this medal to all the members of  the 

Germany Defense Veterans of  America as this organization's wear of  medals on 

the GDVA uniform. 



The Supply Shack-  
 
Jeff Nieberding - SK 
 
     Carolina Piedmont Jackets 
are still available to order, sev-
eral members have ordered 
theirs already.  Just let the SK 
know and he'll fix you up with 
an order form. 
 
     USSVI vests are also avail-
able to order thru the SK. 
 
 Patches! 

    The SK is now able to order 
patches from BC Patch LLC at 
wholesale prices.  This is usu-
ally $2 - $3 less per patch than 
we normally see.  Let the SK 
know what you need.  

Need Supplies?  
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From The COB—Joel 

Sparnon MM2(SS) 

Can you believe it the 

summer is almost over? I 

can always tell in my 

house when summer is 

winding down because my 

kids start to grumble 

about the impending start 

of the school year. I am 

excited because I am 

ready to go along on at 

least one of our school vis-

its and see what it is all 

about. Remember to con-

tinue your recruitment 

activities, and I still have 

business cards with the 

base information on them 

if you want them to hand 

out to perspective new 

members, see me at the 

meeting and I will give 

you some. I hope everyone 

enjoys the rest of the sum-

mer. Keep recruiting and I 

will see you at the meeting.  

Joel Sparnon MM2/SS  

 

 

Treasurer Note: 

 

 

The CPB Treasurer and Back-

up Treasurer will not be at 

the Sept 26 meeting and those 

wanting to pay their National 

and Base dues should do so at 

the August 22 meeting or wait 

until the Oct 24th meeting. 

This will greatly reduce any 

confusion for the person acting 

as treasurer for the Sept 

26th meeting.  

 

Thanks Raymond Zieverink, 

Base Treasurer.  



 
Current Base Posi-

tion Not Yet Filled 

 

Chaplain’s Corner 
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course, even when the sea 

is rough and the waves 

are high, knowing that 

through enduring hard-

ship and danger we shall 

find comfort and peace. 

 

God has said "I will never 

leave you; I will never for-

get you." So we can be 

sure when we say "I will 

not be afraid because the 

LORD is my help-

er." (Hebrews 13: 5-6)  

 

A Prayer for seafarers  

Lord God, Creator of  land 

and sea, bless those who 

work at sea. Be with them 

in fair weather and foul, 

in danger or distress. 

Strengthen them when 

weary, lift them up when 

down and comfort them 

when far from their loved 

ones. In this life, bring 

them safely to shore 

and, in the life to come, 

welcome them to your 

kingdom. For Jesus 

Christ's sake. Amen  

This Month’s Message: 

 

The Helmsman 

Steer the ship of  my life, 

good Lord, to the quiet 

harbor, where I can be 

safe from the storms of  

sin and conflict. Show me 

the course I should take. 

Renew me in the gift of  

discernment, so that I 

can always see the right 

direction in which I 

should go; and give me 

the strength and courage 

to choose the right 

For any prayer re-

quests or special re-

quests please see the 

COB. 

Saint Nicholas - Pa-

tron Saint of  Mari-

ners 
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Become a “Bilge 

Rat”! 

The “Bilge Rats”, as 

they have become to 

be known are looking 

for new volunteers to 

join there group of  

“traveling perform-

ers”.  These are the 

Base members and 

Subvettes who travel 

to the various Assist-

ed Living Homes 

around the area and 

put-on a “Halfway 

Night Show” for the 

local residents. 

Bilge Rat Productions 

Brothers: 

This is a reminder to you that we now have can man: Steve Bell. Please bring 

your crushed aluminum cans to the meeting. The money the base makes goes 

to our National Scholarship Fund.  Just deposit in tied down plastic bags in-

to the back of  Steve’s truck. 

Thanks! 

Jack  

If  you can sing, play 

an instrument, or 

just lip-sync like 

and want to have a 

good time like the 

rest of  us, then you 

need to join in the 

fun.  It really is re-

warding.  This will 

start our fifth sea-

son.  We do skits, 

sing-a-longs, any-

thing to get the “old 

folk” to have a good 

time and bring some 

much needed smiles. 

Rehearsal for our 

“Ned Sullivan 

Show”, an Ed Sulli-

van Show parody is 

now being held. If  

you and/or your 

spouse are interest-

ed, please contact 

Moe(SS) at 980-422-

2749 in the late af-

ternoon or early eve-

nings.  Or e-mail 

Moe(SS) at do-

nutdad@att.net and 

he will return your 

call/e-mail. 

Moe (SS) 
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Para-viz Shots 

Photos from  

Recent Events: 

 

Eagle Scout Presentation 

Eagle Scout presentation that was done August 8th in Rock Hill, SC.  Pictured from left to 

right are Raymond Zieverink, Eagle Scout William Warren Brinkley, and Steve Bell.  William 

is from Troop 540, Grace Lutheran Church, Rock Hill, SC.  Raymond did the majority of the 

presentation by providing the Fluckey story.  
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Para-Vis Continued 

Pictured from left- Rick Petitt, Anna Tuchfeld, Joel Tuchfeld, Steve Bell, Kyle 

Petty, Jack Jeffries. 

During our last visit to Victory Junction Gang Camp we were honored to have 

Kyle Petty join us for the distribution of  nearly 100 Kaps and certificates to 

campers.  The camp was developed in honor of  Kyles son Adam. 



August: 

 

Steve Bell— Aug 7 

Andrew Brown— Aug 8 

Bob Bunney—Aug 14 

Gene Johnston—Aug 31 

Terry Jones—Aug 29 

Tom Kelly—Aug 23 

Zeke Rybczyk—Aug 25 

Stan Shultz—Aug 11 

Paul Trexler—Aug 29 
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Don Hasley  - Qual  boat: SS-244 1945 

Cal Bolton  - Qual boat SS-349 1964  

 

“Have you recruited your new members for the 
base yet?” 

Judy Hickerson 

Hal & Dee Rutter 

Mike Toomey’s son 

Diana Fitz 

Diane Carr 

Tom Hulme 

Steve and Ma Bell—Aug 15 

Tom and Cindy Coffman –Aug 22 

Ray and Diana Fritz—Aug 22 

Howard and Ruth Murray—Aug 17 

Paul and Vicki Simerly—Aug 21 

John and Jean Wallace—Aug 18 

Robert Howell  

Cathy Davison  

Gail Rybcyzk  

Jim Schenk 

Monica Dachs 
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SubVettes Birthdays! 

Sara Connelly—Aug 4 

Diana Fritz _ Aug 9 

 

 

 

From the school visit coordinator: 

 

We have picked up two new schools to 

visit with our Submarine Life question 

and answers: Fort Mill High School and 

Nations Ford High school. Both ROTC 

commanders are happy to have us visit 

their schools. We have just visited Na-

tions Ford HS, and we will be visiting 

Fort Mill HS later this year.  We also 

have York Technical H.S. as well com-

ing up.  Dates to follow…. 

 

If you have not yet visited a school for a 

session, now is your chance. See Jack for 

a place.  

USSVI 2015 SCHOLARSHIP  

WINNERS   

Robert “Robbie” Robertson Memorial 

Scholarship Award $1000.00 William L. 

Hulme, Son of Shipmate, Tom Lee Hul-

me, Carolina Piedmont Base  

USS Tunney Association Scholarship 

$1000.00 Andrew Dunton, Son of Ship-

mate, Edward S. Dunton, Carolina Pied-

mont Base  

 

Piedmont Periscope  

SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS 

Ladies, 

SubVettes meet together at the same 

time as the guys at the VFW post. You 

have your own meeting room.  So, 

please come and attend when your hub-

by/significant other is off meeting with 

the guys. 
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1. Having passed the enlistment physical, Jon was asked by the doctor, "Why 

do you want to join the Navy submarine, son?"  

"My father said it'd be a good idea, Sir."  

"Oh? And what does your father do?"  

"He's in the Army, Sir. 

  

2. A new ensign assigned to submarines was eager to impress his commanding 

officer with all the knowledge he had picked up at submarine school.  

 After listening patiently for five minutes, the senior officer said: "Listen, it's 

simple. Add the number of  times we dive to the number of  times we surface. 

Divide that number by two. If  the result doesn't come out even, don't open the 

hatch. 

  

3. Why does the USMC put Marines on ships? 

 

So the Navy has someone to dance with underway. 

  

4. Submarines are safer than airplanes. Proof  in the fact is there are more air-

planes in the water than submarines in the air!  

  

5. Little Willie asked his mother: "Mamma, don't sailors ever go to heaven?" 

"Of  course they do!" protested his mother. "What makes you ask?" 

"There are so many sailors with beards but I never saw any pictures of  angels 

with beards." 

"Oh, that's because most men who go to Heaven get there by a close shave." 

Oldies, but goodies!!! 



Our dinners prior to our meet-
ings are usually “pot-luck”.  Our 
ladies, who take really good care 
of us and support our efforts as 
well as their own projects, put 
together a great meal. 

It is pot luck, and everyone that 
attends the dinner should con-
tribute something, whether home
-made or store-bought. 

The meal also is one of our main 
fund raisers.  A six dollar dona-
tion is suggested for each person 
eating. From that six dollars, a 
dollar goes to the USSVI Schol-
arship Fund. The remainder is 
divided between the Base mem-
bership and the SubVettes mem-
bership. 

All in all, the money is put to 
good use supporting the activi-
ties of both groups.  The meals 
are always great, and there are 
usually plenty for those who 
wants seconds. 

So please, if you are going to 
attend the meal, please bring 
something and please contribute 
to our causes.  You’re not going 
to get that great of deal at any 
restaurant. And you’ll be sup-
porting great causes.  
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Meeting Dinners 

Deadline for the Sep-

tember issue will be 

the 15th.  Thanks! 

RM2(SS) 

Carolina Piedmont Base Awards 

2009 Silver Anchor,  

2009 Golden Anchor,  

2011 Golden Anchor,  

2011 Newsletter of  the Year,  

2011 Robert E. Link Award,  

2012, Newsletter of  the Year,  

2013 Newsletter of  the year,  

2013 National Newsletter of  the Year,  

2013 Golden Anchor,  

2014 Meritorious,  

2014 Newsletter of  the year,  

2014 National Newsletter of  the Year  

 

Thanks to all base Members who make this happen! 



Page 20 Piedmont Periscope 

   Base Commanders 

 

Glenn Harris- 2007 to 2009 

 

Steve Bell- 2009 to 2015 

 

Rick Petitt– 2015 to Present 
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Next Meeting: 
Base gathering on 

September 26th, meal 

at 1530 or so.. and 

Meeting at 1430! 

At Jack’s place in 

Monroe 

Every Boat Sailor 
has stories.  You 
can find one, clean 
it up and send it in 
an e-mail. Send it 
to 
rschilke66@gmail
.com 



Carolina Piedmont Base Calendar of Upcoming Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

16 August 17 18 19 20 

 

 

21 22 Base Dinner-

5:30 pm 

Meeting 7:00pm 

 

 

23 24 Flag 

Presentation 

25 26 27 28 29 

 

 

30 31 1 September 2 3 4 5  

 

6 7 National 

Convention 

8 National Con-

vention 

9 National Con-

vention 

10 National 

Convention 

11 National 

Convention 

12 National Con-

vention VFW Post 

breakfast! 

13  14 15 16 17 18  19  

230 

 

21  22 23 24 25 26 Base Dinner– 

at Jack’s place in 

Monoe. Meeting 

at 14;30 

27 28 29 30  1 October 2  3  

One way to support VFW Post 9138 is to attend their Saturday Morning Breakfast held 

on the second Saturday of  each month from 8am to 11am— Come on out! 

Page 22 



This Place of  honor is dedicated to our Carolina Piedmont Base Brothers who have 
served in WWII 
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RM1(SS) Bill King - Qual Boat: SS-486  1959 

 

RM3(SS) Hal Rutter  - Qual Boat: U2513  1946 

 

TM3(SS) Don Haseley  - Qual Boat: SS-244   1945 

World War II 

Veterans 



  

This Page is dedicated to our Submarine Brothers who have been qualified more 
than 50 years in the United States Submarine force. 

Al Allen - MMCM(SS) 

Jack Anulies FTB1(SS) 

Steve Bell - RMCM(SS) 

Perry Blake - IC3(SS) 

Robert Boyd - RMCS(SS) 

Cal Bolton - EWC(SS) 

Ron Busila—MMC(SS) 

Rudy Ogas - MM1(SS) 

Charles E. Cross - ICC(SS) 

Don Duncan - CDR(SS) 

Donald W. Eggleston - ET3(SS) 

Ray Fritz - EM1(SS) 

James Hanks - MM1(SS) 

Jim Harris - QM3(SS) 

Ron Hatley - ET1(SS) 

Don Hasley - QM3(SS) 

William F. Holzendorf - CWO4(SS) 

Robert Howell - EM1(SS) 

Jack Jeffries - RM1(SS) 

Gene Johnston - QMC(SS) 

Terry Jones - CSC(SS) 

Bill King - RM1(SS) 

Arnold Kirk - YN3(SS) 

Larry Lynch - MMCM(SS) 

Bill Quailes MMC(SS) 

David Peck Jr. - MTC(SS) 

Hal Rutter - RM3(SS) 

Otis W. Sealy - RMC(SS) 

Stan Shultz— FTB2(SS) 

Glen Synder - LCDR 

Winborne Springs - SN(SS) 

Tom Tidd - CDR(SS) 

Michael J. Toomey, Jr. - CAPT(SS) 

John Wallace - ETC(SS) 

John Wardean - CWO4(SS) 

Al Westberry - SO2(SS) 

Herman Ziegler - EM3(SS) 

 

Current Members of  the Holland Club at the Carolina Piedmont Base: 
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Our New 2015 Inductees: 

Jack Anulies FTB1(SS) 

Jack Jeffries RM1(SS) 

Larry Lynch MMCM(SS) 

Rudy Ogas MM1(SS) 

Ron Busila MMC(SS) 

Bill Quailes MMC(SS) 


